Mr. Harry W. Hughes,
Director of Physical Education,
Colorado State College,
Fort Collins, Colorado.

Dear Harry:

We have several young men of promise who are in the war at the present time, but doubtless will be looking for places when the fuss is over.

We have Ralph Miller who is highly capable of coaching Both football and basketball. He is in the Army Air Force now, but I believe expects to follow the coaching game when he gets through. Henry Frnka of Tulsa and other coaches have asked about him.

I have another young man who is not a graduate of the University but who took his Master's degree here - A. M. "Murray" Brown. He is in the Navy, but I think he is a highly capable chap and he has played both football and basketball and was a star in both. He is clean as a hound's tooth, has a fine wife and would be a credit to your staff.

I think Binns of Dodge City Junior College is a fine man. I believe he has had quite a bit of success.

If I can help you further please command me.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH